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Curriculum Vitae

I was born in Grödig, a suburb of Salzburg city, Austria, in June 1995. The town
rests at the foot of the Berchtesgaden Alps, with the majestic Untersberg strad-
dling the border between Salzburg and Bavaria. It’s also home to the Mozartkugel
confection manufacturer, Mirabell. Even now, after all these years, both the moun-
tains and Mozartkugeln still bring me joy. At the age of six, my family relocated
from Grödig to Plainfeld, a small town 12 kilometers east of Salzburg city. There,
I attended the “Volkschule Plainfeld” as my primary school. Later, at ten, I
embarked on the path of grammar school at the “Privatgymnasium Herz-Jesu-
Missionare” in Salzburg. It was here that I translated Latin and Greek texts into
German and developed a keen interest in astronomy. During this period, I also
fondly recall giving outreach talks on exoplanets.

After turning 18, I left Salzburg and moved to Innsbruck to study physics
there. I was truly spoiled, moving from one picturesque city to the next one. Af-
ter making my way through lectures on for example classical mechanics, optics,
and quantum theory, I completed my bachelor project under the supervision of
Professor Norbert Przybilla in 2017. I didn’t hesitate and immediately continued
my academic journey also at the University of Innsbruck with a Master’s degree.
Having to make a decision on my specialization within physics, I decided on the
“in-depth study” of astro- and particle physics. Ultimately, I worked together
with Professor Konstanze Zwintz and was co-supervised by Professor Matthew
Kenworthy. During this time, with the help of my co-authors, I ended up discov-
ering comets around a different star. Before working on that paper, I didn’t even
know that “exocomets” were a thing in the first place.

I then started my PhD in January 2020, with the joint Max Planck Institute
for Astronomy and Leiden University affiliation, under the supervision of Profes-
sor Laura Kreidberg and my Leiden supervisor, Professor Ignas Snellen. Before
moving to Heidelberg in August 2020, I spent the first 2 months of my PhD in
Leiden, then 3 months in Boston, and finally 2 additional months in Innsbruck.
What followed were 4 years of analyzing Spitzer, Kepler, Hubble, and JWST data
to learn more about the atmospheres and surfaces of exoplanets. During this time
I was privileged to attend many conferences at various places around the world,
including Las Vegas, New Zealand, Oxford, Zürich, and Los Angeles. At every one
of these conferences, I got to meet new friends and see old ones again.

During my PhD in 2023, I got two JWST observational programs accepted
as principal investigator (PI) to further investigate rocky exoplanet atmospheres
and study the transition between small planets and larger ones that have signif-
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icant envelopes. In 2023, I had the opportunity to work with JWST data when
one of Laura’s programs was accepted in Cycle 1 to observe the rocky exoplanet
TRAPPIST-1 c. We ended up publishing our results in the journal Nature in June
of 2024. This was followed by an intense time of finishing my thesis and applying
for postdoc positions. Ultimately, I was awarded the prestigious Hubble Fellowship
to continue my research at the Center for Astrophysics (CfA) in Boston. Later in
2024, I will be relocating to Boston to begin this position there.
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